






























































To: Colchester Selectboard 

From: Bryan K. Osborne, Director of Public Works 

Cc: Aaron Frank, Town Manager 

Date: October 27, 2020 

Re: FY21-FY26 Capital Budget Program 

The Issue: The issue is whether the Selectboard will approve the Town of Colchester Capital 

Bud ge t  Program for fiscal years 2021 through 2026. 

Background: The Five Year Capital Budget Program, (CBP), is a multi-year planning tool used to 

identify and plan for the Town’s capital needs. The CBP consists of a capital budget which lists and 

describes the capital projects to be undertaken during the coming fiscal year, and a capital program which 

is a plan of capital projects proposed to be undertaken during each of the following five years. 

The plan is dynamic in nature and will change from year to year as priorities, needs and funding change. 

The CBP is a guide for the consideration, selection and development of infrastructure projects such as 

roads, sidewalks, bike paths, storm drains, sewers, buildings, parks, the acquisition of rolling stock 

equipment, public safety equipment, computers, copiers and other major office equipment, and 

communications equipment necessary to provide critical services to the community.  

The CBP utilizes a variety of funding sources as authorized by voters or the Town’s Selectboard, as well 

as state and federal grants. The majority of the funding contained within the CBP is from the Town’s voter 

approved multi-year reserve funds. The CBP, or its amendment or repeal, shall be adopted or rejected 

annually by an act of the Selectboard in accordance with 24 VSA, Chapter 117, §4443.  

The proposed FY21 Capital Budget contains 28 capital projects totaling $1,454,186 in spending. 

Approximately 22% or $312,959 is expected to come from state and federal grants. The remaining 

$1,141,227 will be funded by local property tax dollars from voter approved capital plans. 

The proposed FY22-FY26 5 year capital program contains a total of $9,817,480 in spending. 

Approximately 28% or $2,764,625 is expected to come from state and federal grants, as well as 
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development impact fees. The remaining $7,052,855 will be funded by local property tax dollars from 

voter approved capital plans.  

Staff Recommendation / Action: It is recommended that the Colchester Selectboard move to approve 

the Town of Colchester Capital Budget Program for fiscal years 2021 through 2026 as presented.  
































